



PO Box 637 Rockingham WA 6968

## An Open Letter to Member for Rockingham Mark McGowan MP

13 November 2016 Hon Mark McGowan MLA

Member for Rockingham and Leader of the Labor Opposition

By email: <a href="mark.mcgowan@mp.wa.gov.au">mark.mcgowan@mp.wa.gov.au</a>; <a href="leader@loop.wa.gov.au">leader@loop.wa.gov.au</a>;

Dear Mr McGowan

I refer you to a letter published in the Sound Telegraph 09.11.16 from Wendy Durant of Rockingham (copy attached) entitled 'McGowan against Point Peron marina'.

We are writing to request that you immediately clarify your position by answering the following questions:

- (1) Is Wendy Durant correct when she says "Mark McGowan definitely does not support the marina at Pt Peron"?
- (2) Do you support or oppose the proposed MRS amendment 1280/41 to rezone public land at Point Peron "Urban" to allow for the proposed Mangles Bay housing estate and other possible uses?
- (3) Do you support or oppose LandCorp's proposal to bulldoze over 40 hectares of the Point Peron "bush forever" to make way for the proposed Mangles Bay housing estate and other possible uses?
- (4) Do you support the proposed Cape Peron Coastal Park proposal to retain as public land the entire "bush forever" at Point Peron?
- (5) If you become Premier after the election what steps will you take to prevent the rezoning and bulldozing of the "bush forever" at Point Peron for housing and other uses?

Given your role as the local member and Leader of the Opposition we look forward to hearing your clear answers to these questions at your earliest opportunity.

Yours sincerely,	
Gr	
Dawn Jecks	